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Badgerland F100’s Truck Club 
Honoring trucks from 1948-1972 

 

The Club Website is:  www.badgerlandf100s.com 
 
Current Club Officers* 
 
President*  Mike Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257  mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Vice President* Dave Farmer – 205 N. Marietta Street, Verona, WI 53593 
   Phone (608) 845-6104 fordee8@yahoo.com 
 
Secretary*  Paul Zeien – W299 Circle Drive, Genoa City, WI  53128 
   Phone (262) 374-9661 wallyz79@yahoo.com  
 
Treasurer*  Chris Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257 mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Newsletter Editor Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
 
In this month’s newsletter: 
Page 3  Club Meetings/Functions, Birthdays, Car Shows/Swap Meets, Wisconsin Hot Rod Radio 
Page 4  The Next Meeting is November 20th  
Page 5  The October Meeting Minutes 
Page 6  The October Meeting Minutes…continued 
Page 7  Fall Cruise Photos 
Page 8  Fall Cruise Photos 
Page 9  Fall Cruise Photos, In the Garage 
Page 10 For Sale/Wanted 
Page 11 For Sale/Wanted…continued  
Page 12 Club Membership Application 
Page 13 Smoken Pig Express & Bruce Horkey’s Wood & Parts Ads 
Page 14 Fatman Fabrications Ad 
Page 15 Visibolts Ad 
  
   
Send your article contributions, ideas, for sale or want ads, car/truck show dates, birthdays or events to 
the newsletter editor: 
 
Rick Pribbenow, 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 or email them to riknroz@charter.net 
 
 
 
 



   3 
 
 
 

Club Meetings/Functions 
November 20th – Hosted by Mike & Chris Connor at the Historic Auto Attraction, Rockton, IL 
December – No official club meeting 
 

Birthdays 
November    December 
11/01 Katlin Nolden   12/05 Joyce Krebsbach 
11/02 Leni Bitter   12/09 Scott Bokath 
11/10 Trevor Rush   12/12 Paul Hilgers 
11/11 Mallory Favor   12/14 Ken Williams 
11/15 Jan Guthrie   12/14 Sonia Redmond 
11/18 Rachel Hilgers   12/21 Mike Connor 
11/18 Buck Guthrie   12/21 Ruthanne Fisher 
11/19 Dustyn Brown   12/21 Molly Fedkenheuer 
11/20 Jeremy McDermott  12/24 Tom Redmond 
11/20 Jason McDermott  12/27 Ladena Livingston 
11/21 David McDermott  12/29 Greg Masters 
11/22 Nola Jackson   12/31 Andy Masters 
11/24 Lisa Linskens    
         

Car & Truck Shows/Swap Meets 2011 
Note:  Please contact the Editor if you have any show information you would like posted in the newsletter. 
Watch for new show schedules beginning in January. 
 
The following websites have more information and show locations: 
www.oldride.com/events/wisconsin.html  www.wisconsincollectorcar.com 
www.carshowguide.com    www.carshownews.com 
www.carshowstoday.com    www.hubcapcafe.com 
 
 

Wisconsin Hot Rod Radio 
Wisconsin Hot Rod Radio Newsletter is available. 
 
Tell your friends about this news letter. Never forget about a car show again! 
Have them go to http://www.wisconsinhotrodradio.com and sign up for this newsletter.  This is a new 
service for all you hot rodders so you can know the latest and greatest WHRR has to offer you. Look for 
the “click here to subscribe.”  Spread the word guys and gals!   
 
Tune In every Saturday on AM 1340, Milwaukee, WI from 9am-10am 
Live Web Streaming, Web Listings, Hot Rod Stuff 
http://www.wisconsinhotrodradio.com  
P.O. Box 20944 
Milwaukee WI  53220 
comments@wisconsinradio.com 
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The Next Meeting Is November 20th ** 
The next meeting, hosted by Mike & Chris Connor, will take place at the 
Historic Auto Attraction Museum in Rockton, IL (just south of Beloit and just 
off the Interstate before the toll way).  We will meet at 11am in front of the 
Historic Auto Attraction Museum.  The club will pay for 50% of the admission 
price (normally $12.00 each adult to 65, 65 and older is $10.00, children 6-15 
are $7.00).  We plan to tour the museum and then go to another location 
for lunch and our meeting.  If you have any questions, please call Mike or 
Chris Connor at (608) 274-6257.  This should be fun and interesting!  Hope to 
see a bunch of you there! 
 
Directions: 

 
 
The address is 13825 Metric Drive, Rockton, IL 61073 and the website is 
www.historicautoattractions.com .   
 
 
**Note – An urgent notice was sent to all club members via email or USPS prior to the newsletter 
about the next meeting since it was short notice. 
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The October Meeting Minutes 
 
The October 29th meeting started off by gathering at the home of Dave and Julie Farmer in 
Verona.  Then we cruised to the home of Rob and Andrea Himmelman (at the shop anyway), 
where we got to see Rob's vast collection of motorcycles, and several 1960 (mostly) F-100 truck 
parts.  This included the cab of an original 1960 F-100 4 door Crew Cab.  From there we cruised 
to Peumpel’s Olde Tavern (1893) in New Glarus.  A very old place with a huge antique bar and 
murals on the walls with money tacked to the ceiling.  Then Lisa Watkins led us through the back 
roads between New Glarus and Argyle to Buck and Jan Guthrie's Toy Train Barn.  There we had 
a tasteful lunch provided by the Farmers’ following a beautiful day of cruising.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 2:58pm with 23 adults, 5 kids and 12 trucks in attendance. 
 
Reports from Officers 
 
Secretary – Wally read the August minutes. 
 
Treasurer/Membership - Chris reported the balance of the club checkbook and informed us 
that most of the Dash expenses are paid for.  Chris reported new members as of Dash 22 
included returning members Tim & Gail Lincoln of FL, Rick & Lisa Yarger of Kewaunee, IL and 
new member Roger DeGroff of Baraboo, WI with a ‘66 F-250 LWB.  
 
Chris reported a donation to Hospice Alliance in the name of John Bitter. 
 
Chris discussed the idea to donate the 2 Nescos for sale in last month’s flyer, to an organization 
that could use them.  If anyone knows of any group that would use them, please contact Chris. 
 
Vice President – Dave Farmer reported that he was very happy with the turnout for the Fall 
cruise. 
 
President – Mike Connor asked for any old business. 
 
Old Business 
 
Dash 22 comments: 
 
It was asked that we consider providing long sleeve shirts and pink shirts for the ladies. 
 
We were informed that long time friend of Badgerland F-100's, Alice Ubersox, passed away 
since the Dash to the Dells.  Badgerland has sent condolences on behalf of the club. 
 
We had many good comments again about this years cruise. 
 
It was very good to see many new faces at this years’ show, as well as so many old friends 
again. 
It was especially good to see Donna Williamson at the show. 
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The October Meeting Minutes…continued 
New Business 
 
Next meeting:  Undetermined at this time but Mike & Chris Connor to host. 
 
Christmas Party:  Shari Showers suggested the club have our party at the Machine Shed in 
Pewaukee again.  Shari agreed to look into dates for this event. 
 
Winter Banquet:  Rick Pribbenow has agreed to look into a date in March at the Prairie du Sac  
Town Hall for our banquet. 
 
Buck Guthrie has informed the club that things are still progressing on his project truck.  He has  
all the parts to begin building as soon as the shop is insulated. 
 
Mike thanked all the members responsible for putting on the days cruise and lunch. 
 
A motion was made by George Ketterer to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jo Malin.  All 
were in favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:20pm. 
 
Minutes submitted by Paul "Wally" Zeien, Secretary 
 

Fall Cruise Photos 
 

    
 
We gathered at Dave & Julie Farmer’s house in Verona and started our Fall Cruise from there.  
We left at 11am just after being served with some breakfast bites and liquids. 
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Fall Cruise Photos 

 

 
 
Our first stop was at Rob & Andrea Himmelman’s where we toured the shop and parts storage 
facility on the hill.  The shop was packed with motorcycles of all kinds, an MG Miget if you 
caught a glimpse of it and tons of what looked like 1960 Ford F100 trucks and parts including a 
rare crew cab body.  One of the conversation pieces was the gigantic piston and twisted 
connecting rod outside which if I heard correctly came from one of the diesel train locomotives 
Rob operates.  We all forgot to stop at the lower storage shed which housed Rob’s giant Ford 
tow truck, a vintage ’62 Chrysler and more.  We’ll have to go back again.   
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Fall Cruise Photos 

 
From Rob & Andrea’s we cruised down the road to New Glarus and had a swig at Puempel's 
Olde Tavern.  This was a really old but very cool bar dating back to 1893 with murals on the walls 
and a huge ornate wooden bar.  It even had paper money thumb-tacked to the ceiling via a 
50 cent piece (the bartender showed us how it’s done).  Wow! 
 

   
 
After a little libation and conversation, we left on a cruise from New Glarus to Argyle led by Lisa 
Watkins.  It was a scenic route through the winding back roads near farms and streams.  Along 
the way Lisa left us and Buck took over leading us right to the Toy Train Barn for our lunch, 
watching the toy trains run and then our meeting.  Lunch (absolutely wonderful – thanks to the 
food makers) was served on train cars in the shop. 
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Fall Cruise Photos 

 

 
 
 

In the Garage 
 
Fellow members: 
It’s that time of year again!  You know that white stuff is coming soon so I have compiled a checklist for 
storage of your trucks.  I hope all or part of this will help you. 
 
Find a clean, dry storage place. 
 
Gas up and change oil, check all fluids. 
 
Seal any openings so critters don’t get in.  Dryer sheets work well as rodent deterrents and leave a clean 
smell in the cab come Spring. 
 
Cover your truck with a soft cover. 
 
Check on your truck periodically while stored. 
 
Keep your insurance up to date. 
 
Remember, your club members are a great source for information, locating parts or a helping hand.  Call 
one sometime.  You’ll be glad you did! 
 
See you down the road! 
 
Rick Pribbenow 
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For Sale/Wanted 
(Please notify the editor when your item is sold/found so your ad can be removed.) 

Wanted 
Any free, used, old truck show and car show t-shirts for a project.  Will take any size, automotive 
related, Ford script, etc.  If you have some, please call Megan Blanchard @ (608) 513-1211 (WI) 
 
“1914” Illinois license plate.  Call (815) 488-2950  (IL) 

For Sale 
Ford Engines/Trans/Miscellaneous 
(2) 460's with C-6 trans, (1) 351C with (FMX?) trans, (1) 351C with C-6 trans, (1) 351C block,   
(1) cherry picker/engine hoist, (1) engine stand - all for $1,750.00/or?  Sun Computer II 
diagnostic machine - $550.00/or?  Autographed Matt Kenseth tire from Charlotte 2004 race - still 
in box.  Could make a great coffee table if mounted with a glass top - $250.00  
Call Paul Cadorin @ Cell: (414) 719-7640  Home: (262) 966-3514  Office: (262) 798-7980  (WI) 
 
For Sale or trade for ‘53-‘56 Ford truck:  1967 Ford Fairlane Squire wagon, 390 V8, A/T, PS, GA car, 
nice body, low miles, will run and drive but needs brake work - $2,900.00 or trade.  Might part 
out.  Also have 1995 Ford T-Bird donor car, 4.6 V8, A/T, disc brakes front & rear, 90K, light hit front, 
runs and drives - $1,250.00 or trade.  Also have big horsepower 351C - $1,900.00. 
Call Bob Last @ (920) 386-4748  (WI) 
 
1953 Ford F-100 restored and customized.  Has Volare front end, 302 V8, Automatic, tilt steering 
wheel, bucket seats, etc.  Restoration was completed in AZ and came to WI in 2005.  Present 
owner has had since 1986.  A very nice truck.   Asking $17,500.00. 
Call Carson @ (414) 828-7549 or email him for photos @ j_carson_smith@yahoo.com  (WI) 
 
1953-1956 Hood Tilt Kits - $250.00 each.  Call Greg Schneider @ (309) 231-3232 (IL) 
 

    
Cool mailbox toppers and key holders.  Available are the 48-56 F1/F100 pickups and panels 
and long/short box Ford unibody design.  Call Floyd @ (608) 654-5990 to place your order 
(will ship anywhere – you pay actual shipping costs).  Floyd also has other designs too. 
 
67-72 F series Tailgate for sale that is in mint condition, as good as buying a NOS tailgate, but 
with all the hardware attached.  It was only on a truck for maybe a year or so.  I know it also fits 
64-66 but does not have the correct ford letters for those years.  Asking $300.00. 
Contact Paul Van Steenberg at 442f100@gmail.com (WI) 
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For Sale/Wanted…continued 

   
1972 F-100 Custom originally from Colorado was completely stripped, painted and rebuilt with 
all new seals and NOS parts where possible.  Body was super clean under the old paint.  It has a 
390 FE motor backed by a 4 speed top loader overdrive transmission and 9” rear end with 3:50 
gears and aluminized dual exhaust along with new American Racing Torque Thrust II polished 
wheels on new Cooper Cobra Radial GT tires.  I’ve added a Pertronix electronic ignition system, 
Auto-Lite Copper Plus plugs, new master cylinder and new fuel pump.  The transmission was 
recently rebuilt.  This truck is as straight and clean as they come.  Asking $13,500.00/or serious 
offer.  Contact Rick @ (608) 643-2544 (hm) or (608) 576-3891(cell) or email  riknroz@charter.net  
 
1967-1972 F-100/F-250 parts:  Front chrome bumper, rear steel step bumper w/brackets, nice 
heater box, visors, painted steel headliner trim, front & rear window stainless, sliding rear 
window, glove box door, ash tray and many small NOS parts such as tail light lens, front turn 
signal light lens, grill reflectors, etc.  Get your parts before they hit eBay.  Tell me what you’re 
looking for. 
Contact Rick @ (608) 643-2544 (hm) or (608) 576-3891(cell) or email  riknroz@charter.net 
 
1953-1956 F-100 (4) - 16x5” original wheels with stainless hub caps.  Very clean.  $300.00/bo. 
Contact Rick @ (608) 643-2544 (hm) or (608) 576-3891(cell) or email  riknroz@charter.net 
 
1955 F100, 351, Auto, Volare front, tilt hood, 8.8 rear end, wood bed.  Contact Dennis Wilson in 
Hannibal, MO @ (573-231-0703 or (573) 406-5368.  (MO) 
 
For Sale - Wizard XL Engraving Machine and supplies.  Included are several font programs and 
some logo programs, instruction manual, edging machine and small shear.  Also included is a 
small desk as well as a large supply of plastic stock of varying sizes and colors, many license 
plate holders, pre-sized blanks, key rings, key ring tags (many with an assortment of logos on 
them, i.e.: state license plates, Bugs Bunny, skull and crossbones, etc.) and some extra cutting 
heads and tools.  For those of you that have been to The Dash to the Dells, this is the machine 
that makes the tags found on our trophies. 
 
Asking price: $ 4750.00 - Will entertain offers.  For the right offer I will also throw in a metal 
shelving unit with particle board shelves from Farm and Fleet. 
 
Contact Dave Farmer @ (608) 845-6104 (home), (608) 333-7869 (cell) or email Dave 
at fordee8@yahoo.com  
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“Thank You” to Bruce Horkey for his continued support of the 

Badgerland F100’s Truck Club and “Dash to the Dells 22 & 8th Unofficial Panel Nationals” 
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